

Dear Pastors, Partners, and Praying friends,

June 2024

This past month:

Mother's Day is celebrated in Chile on the same day as the US, and this year, we decided to use our Mother's Day celebration at church not only as a day to honor our own moms but also as an outreach opportunity for the ladies who are taking our English classes. We printed out invitations and went door-to-door, inviting our students and their families.

Praise the Lord, six people came from the class! We are earnestly praying for God to work in their hearts!



At each one of our get-togethers with the young ladies of Liberty Baptist, I remind them of monthly service opportunities coming up at the church. I was glad to witness several young ladies agree to head up different committees, especially during our Mother's Day event. One of the girls helped me with decorations, while another managed the kitchen and food service. I love seeing these young ladies be a blessing to the church family! Their service has been a source of joy and pride for us all, and they've even started inviting new girls to our monthly meetings. A young lady named Angely, who first came to our VBS event and English classes, was a welcome addition at our last get-together.



I recently attended a ladies' meeting at Cross Baptist with Lori Holt. She was the guest speaker, and as May is the month we honor moms, Lori taught on Biblical motherhood. I was encouraged to see 55 ladies in attendance, including almost a dozen visitors! I got to sit next to and speak with an older lady during the meal, and afterward, her daughter hugged me and told me that **that was the first time her mom had ever agreed to attend church**. I praise the Lord for how He is working in the ladies' ministry at Cross Baptist and using it as a light in the community.

Praises

- Mother's Day Service
- Liberty's Young Ladies Serving
- Teaching Opportunities

Prayer Requests

- Liberty's English Graduation
- Liberty's Young Ladies
- Outreach Opportunities

This coming month:

June is a busy month. We are wrapping up English classes and preparing for an evangelistic graduation service on Sunday, June 2. The gospel will be clearly preached. Please pray with us for people to get saved! We also have a ladies' meeting, Father's Day Celebration, and our annual Missions Conference coming up. Additionally, we will be hosting a church group from North Carolina. Please pray for all these outreach opportunities and for the chance to show others the need for the gospel in Chile!

